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Traffic Engineering and Parking Divisions 
David C. Dryer, P.E., City Traffic Engineer and Parking Manager Suite 100 

215 Martin Luther King, Jr. Boulevard 
P.O. Box 2986 

Madison, Wisconsin  53701-2986 
PH  608 266 4761 

TTY  866-704-2315 
FAX  608 267 1158 

December 22, 2011 
 
TO:  Plan Commission 
 
FROM:  David C. Dryer, P.E., City Traffic Engineer and Parking Manager 
 
SUBJECT:  801 S Park Street – Rezone – Construct two-story mixed-use building with a 

drive-thru window 
  
The City Traffic Engineering Division has reviewed the subject development and has the  
following comments. 
 
MAJOR OR NON-STANDARD REVIEW COMMENTS (Comments which are special to the 
project and/or may require additional work beyond a standard, more routine project.) 
 

 
1. The proposed drive-thru shall be modified to minimize the impact of traffic on the 

public alley.  The plans shall be revised to using Park Street as the exit for the 
drive-thru and escape lane, rather than the public alley.  There is also a question 
as to the need for the bypass and extra space provided there. 
 

2. Added landscaping features may be added at the easterly property line next to 
the drive-thru to serve as noise reduction features for the menu board. 
  

3. A condition of approval shall be that no residential parking permits shall be 
issued for 801 S Park St, this would be consistent with other projects in the area.  
In addition, the applicant shall inform all tenants of this facility of the requirement 
in their apartment leases and record in zoning text.  The applicant shall note in 
the Zoning Text that no residential parking permits shall be issued.  In addition, 
the applicant shall submit a copy of the lease noting the above condition in the 
lease when submitting plans for City approval. 

 
 
PEDESTRIAN AND BICYCLE TRANSPORTATION REVIEW COMMENTS  
 

 
4. None   

 
Please contact Bob Arseneau, Traffic Engineer at 266-4761 if you have questions 
regarding the above items: 

 
 
GENERAL OR STANDARD REVIEW COMMENTS  
 
In addition, the following General or Standard Review Comments are in accordance to M.G.O.: 
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5. The Applicant shall provide to Traffic Engineering for approval, a Queuing Model 
showing provision for vehicles for each service point queue storage that prevents queue 
interference with pedestrian or other vehicular movements. 
 

6. The Developer shall post a deposit and reimburse the City for all costs associated with 
any modifications to Traffic Signals, Street Lighting, Signing and Pavement Marking, and 
conduit and handholes, including labor, engineering and materials for both temporary 
and permanent installations. 
 

 
7. Public signing and marking related to the development may be required by the City 

Traffic Engineer for which the developer shall be financially responsible. 
 

 
  
Please contact Bryan Walker, City Traffic Engineering at 267-8754 if you have questions 
regarding the above items: 
 
Contact Person:  John Bieno 
Fax:  (608) 257-1092 
Email:  jjbieno@tjkdesignbuild.com 
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